
The City of Phoenix Street Transportation Department thanks community members for their consideration of 
a proposal to add bike lanes to Fillmore Street from Central Avenue to 7th Street.  

Department staff used engineering judgment and stakeholder feedback gathered during public engagement 
to select the final design from three options. Design options were presented during a December 14, 2021 
virtual public meeting. A community survey was available from December 14, 2021 to January 16, 2022. 

 

• Central Avenue to 1st Street: Three options were presented, and option B was selected – adding

protected bike lanes and removing parking. Comments were received from community members

who suggested different options for this section, such as adding more bike lane protection along the

north side of Fillmore Street. The department is reviewing whether additional protection could be

integrated into the final design for the north side of the street.

• 1st Street to 7th Street: Two options were presented, and option B was selected – adding protected

bike lanes. 

 

• An updated design cross section for Central Avenue to 1st Street will be shared with the community
soon, along with the project schedule.

• The timeline for project completion is spring/summer 2022.

Project updates will be posted on Phoenix.gov/Streets/Fillmore. To contact the project team, please e-
mail agranillo@gciaz.com or call 623-825-3444. 

This notice can be made available in an alternate format upon request by calling 602-262-6284 (TTY: Use 711). 
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